Ladybridge Weekly News

15th May 2023

Dear Parents/Carers,

Well done Mr Fenwick for completing the half marathon and a 10k run on Sunday. He has raised an amazing £1951 for a whole school trip next year. There is still time to contribute to his just giving page. You can follow this link: https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/patrick-fenwick-1

A huge well done to our amazing boys and girls football team when they played in a school to school tournament on Thursday. They played well and as always showed our school values by aiming, high, being respectful and being resilient. According to the Headteacher at Larkhill, Joel scored the goal of the tournament; I am very proud of them all.





The school orchestra are sounding wonderful and we would love you to come and listen to them playing some of their music. Please join us in the school on Wednesday 28th June at 2.45 to hear them play, you don't need a ticket for this. You will also be able to hear the children who are

learning to play the guitar and ukulele on Friday 21st July at 2.45, this is also in the hall and you don't need a ticket.

The Governing Body met on Monday 15th May, one of the items that was agreed was Ladybridge becoming a nut free school. We have several adults and children who have allergies, some who have been prescribed an epi-pen. Therefore, it is vitally important that children do not bring nuts or products with nuts into school. As always thank you for supporting us in school with this.



A huge thank you to the fundraising parent's team who met with Mrs Dumenil on Tuesday after school. They will be fundraising for our Beach Party and will be selling ice pops after school on some Friday afternoons. I will be selling raffle tickets for our summer raffle as well, thank you to for the prizes we have already received. Please drop any raffle prizes off at the main office.

The Governing Body have adopted our sun safety policy. The full policy is on the school website at https://www.ladybridge.stockport.sch.uk/page/policies/72961

As the weather is getting warmer it is really important that children have sun cream applied before they come to school in the morning, that they have a hat to protect their head and sunglasses to protect their eyes.



The next class assembly is tomorrow Tuesday 23rd May. Parents from Mrs Goodwin's class please join us in the hall after you have dropped your children off.

I wish you all the best for the whit holiday and look forward to seeing you all again on Monday 12th June.

Best wishes

Mrs Hill

Diary Dates

- Tuesday 23rd May 9.05 EYFS class assembly
- Friday 26th May Break up for the Whit holiday
- Monday 12th June Return to school
- Wednesday 14th June class photographs
- Wednesday 14th June 4.15 meeting for parents of year 5 and 6 meeting about the Sex and Relationships Education curriculum
- Thursday 22nd June Beach Party straight after school until 5.00
- Tuesday 27th June Year 5 visit to the Mosque
- Wednesday 28th June Come and hear the Junior orchestra play in the school hall at 2.45
- Thursday 29th June Children from years 1 to 6 visit to All Hallows church to see the Fisherman's tale story trail
- Monday 3rd July Year 5 and 6 residential
- Wednesday 5th July Year 6 playing at the Bridgewater Hall with the Halle orchestra
- Friday 7th July Year 5 trip to Lyme Park
- Monday 10th July Children in Key stage 2 playing in the orchestra at the Town Hall Stockport at 7.00 p.m.
- Tuesday 18th July KS2 Dress rehearsal
- Tuesday 18th July Meet your child's new teacher, teachers will be available from 3.30 5.00.
- Wednesday 19th July KS2 performance
- Friday 21st July 2.45 guitar and ukulele performance in the hall
- Wednesday 26th July Year 6 leavers party
- Thursday 27th July Break up for summer.
- Monday 4th September INSET day
- Tuesday 5th September Children return to school

This Week our Class Captains are:

Mrs Woodworth – Mozar, for an energetic and enthusiastic approach to all of his work this week.

Miss Nugent – Reggie, for aiming high with his SATS.

Mrs Burke – Jumana, for always doing her best

Miss Brownrigg – Ivanka, for always trying her hardest.

Mr Fenwick – Hannah, for the effort she has put into her assessments this week.

Mrs Davies – Adam, for always working hard and setting a good example.

Mrs Parker – Ollie, for excellent knowledge when talking about the Queen's and King's coronation.

This week's Headteacher's awards were given to Joseph for working hard in mathematics and Aysha for consistently working hard in all subjects all of the time.



The class with the best attendance last week was Mrs Burke's class with 95%

Children will be given a treat for being on-time for school every day and for 97% - 100% attendance each week. Please ensure that children arrive at school before the bell goes at 8.55 each day.

Good attendance is vitally important for all children in order for them to make good progress. Please ensure that your child is in school on time every day.

PE Kits

PE kits are provided by school for all children from year 1 to 6, parents only need to provide pumps or trainers. PE kits will be washed regularly (as needed) by school in non-biological liquid. If you do not wish to use a school PE kit please let your class teacher know and provide a PE kit for your child.

Year 4 will have swimming on Monday each week, all other classes from year 1 to 6 will have two lessons each week where PE kits are used.

The school website address is www.ladybridge.stockport.sch.uk

The school twitter address is @LadybridgePS

The school phone number is 0161 428 5445

School uniform can be ordered from www.tesco.com/ues